
Middle Georgia State University Faculty Senate AY 2020- 2021  
Special Meeting via Microsoft Teams  

Friday, August 3, 2020 
 

Present:  
 
Mr. Charles Agnew, Professor of Art & Art Program Coordinator 
Mr. Richard Binkley, Assistant Professor of Aviation Science and Management 
Dr. Ervin Briones, Associate Professor of Psychology 
Mr. Gerald Buffone, Associate Professor of Chemistry 
Dr. Kathleen Burt, Assistant Professor of English 
Ms. Vanessa "Paige" Crump, Associate Professor of Spanish 
Ms. Shannon Daly, Assistant Professor of Nursing 
Mr. Duane Day, Assistant Professor of Mathematics 
Dr. Stephen Fuller, Professor of English  
Mr. Greg George, Associate Professor of Business 
Dr. John Hall, Assistant Professor of Political Science  
Dr. Joshua Harrelson, Assistant Professor of Mathematics 
Ms. Rebekah Hazlett-Knudson, Assistant Professor of Psychology 
Ms. Kassi Hill, Assistant Professor of Nursing 
Dr. Scott Hinze, Assistant Professor of Psychology 
Dr. Renat Khatmullin, Associate Professor of Chemistry 
Dr. Richard Kilburn, Chair of the Faculty Senate, Associate Professor of Mathematics 
Ms. Tamatha Lambert, Recorder of the Faculty Senate, Director of Library Services 
Mr. Daniel Lin, Lecturer of Mathematics 
Dr. Anthony Narsing, Professor of Management 
Dr. John Pattillo , Vice-Chair of the Faculty Senate, Professor of Biology 
Dr. Vicky Sandoval, Assistant Professor of Information Technology 

, 



Dr. Lorraine Dubuisson, Chair of the Executive Committee, Associate Professor of English 
Dr. Michael Gibbons, Interim Associate Provost 
Mr. Brian Harrell, Director of Residence Life 
Ms. Autumn Lucas, Student Health Services Nurse Practitioner 
Mr. David Sims, Assistant Vice President of Facilities 
Ms. Vicky Smith, Executive Director of Human Resources 
Ms. Jennifer Stenander, Vice President Enrollment Management 
Ms. Nancy Stroud, Executive Vice President Finance & Operations 
Mr. Chris Tsavatewa, Director of Effectiveness & Assistant Professor of Health Administration 
 
Swearing in of New Senators   
 
President Blake administered the oath of office for new senators.  New senators affirmed the oath 
by typing, “I swear” into the chat box of Microsoft Teams.  The eleven new senators are: Dr. Hinze; 
Dr. Harrelson; Mr. Young; Dr. Briones; Mr. Lin; Mr. Day; Dr. Khatmullin; Dr. Thomason; Mr. Agnew; 
Mr. Buffone; and Dr. Fuller.  
 
Call to Order and Approval of Agenda   
 
Dr. Kilburn called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.  Dr. Kilburn asked for a motion to approve the 
agenda.  Dr. Pattillo made the motion; Mr. Agnew seconded.  The motion was approved.    
 
Report from President Blake  
 



contact tracing, specifically about the potential for faculty to be exposed to people with COVID-19 
before they are notified.  
 
Dr. Blake acknowledged that there are lots of emotions related to the coronavirus pandemic.  He 
outlined the various measure that the University has taken to mitigate, but not eliminate, the risks 
associated with COVID-19.  He noted there are gaps in the feedback loop because of delays in 
testing.  He said that Dr. Underwood and her team are carefully monitoring the various 
communication tools that have been created.   
 
Dr. Fuller suggested that it might be necessary to delay the beginning of the semester by two weeks 




